CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in Church Preen School

on 

Tuesday 26th June 2012

at 8730pm

Present:

    
Parish Councillor Ken Pugh - Chairman

   


    
Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts





    
Parish Councillor Peter Ince





Councillor – Claire Wild 

Apologies:


Parish Councillor Linda Bird





Parish Councillor Charles Pearson – Vice Chairman 

Members of the Public:  2

1.       WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2.       
PRESENT

As above

3. 
APOLOGIES

As above

4.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts declared an interest in the planning application by David Roberts, being discussed later in the meeting.

5. 
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the meeting on 18th May 2012, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read.  These were then signed as a true record of the meeting.

6.
ACCOUNTS

The accounts have now been returned from the Internal Auditor, Mrs Gillian Nicholls.  Her only recommendation to Council was to approve payment at each meeting of the Clerk’s salary.  The Annual Return for the year ended 31st March 2012 from the Audit Commission was agreed and signed by the Chairman .  This will now be sent off to the External Auditors, Mazars.


The payment of the following invoices were proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh:

Payee





Amount

Cheque No.
Mrs Jayne Simmons (Clerk’s wages)

117.04


000218

Mrs G Nicholls (Internal Auditior)

  50.00


000219

7.
CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Wild said that because this is so new individual situations will be dealt with as they come up.  Need to decide which Code of Conduct to adopt.  The NALC one is the easiest one to understand.  There was a lot of discussion regarding this item.  Confirmed that a Parish Councillor must declare at beginning of meeting if they have an interest in a planning matter to be discussed.  Parish Councillor Ince stressed the importance of getting it right as the Council could be in breach and failure to register a pecuniary interest is a criminal offence.  He read out some items in the Code of Conduct which he felt were important.  Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh felt that much of it is targeted at larger councils although we do have to comply with it.  If there is contentious planning application do have to be very careful.  Councillors should not prejudice their position.

Councillor Wild said common sense should prevail.   If an application comes in and it is on land next to a Parish Councillor they have a pecuniary interest and would have to leave the room when discussed.  It is the public perception as to what the Parish Council are seen to be doing.  

NALC Code of Conduct to be adopted proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by the Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh.   

8.
LJC GRANT

When all the receipts have been gathered, they should be sent to the Clerk who will then arrange payment to be made.

Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh.

a) Hughley Church Wall

PCC wanted some money to repair the wall.  Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh suggested paying for the hire of the village hall so they could have a function to raise money.  Not able to use any of LJC grant for this purpose.  It was felt if the Parish Council do this for Hughley church they would have to do it for the other churches in the Parish.  Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh wants the Parish Council to be seen doing something for the villages.   Parish Councillor Ince is not happy about paying for this out of the precept.  Councillor Wild said £40-£50 would be paid to the village hall so would not actually be giving it to the Church.

Proposed  by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by Parish Councillor Ince to offer Hughley PCC the hire of the village hall.  The Clerk will write to Dean Millington.

9.
HIGHWAYS

a) C. Pearson – Water

Councillor Wild spent two days with Councillor Pearson.  Spoke to Tim Snedon and several other people and hopefully come up with a solution which will sort the problem out.  Another problem further up the road the broken pipe is going to be replaced.

10.      PLANNING

a) Mr M. Case

Application has been verified.  Councillor Wild going with Joan and Mark Case to appeal for James to attend Church Preen School.  If planning application is nearly 

through no reason not to give a place to James.  Problem was forms went to Wellington initially.  Nine months ago certified that Mark Case had a local connection.  Parish Council need to support this application on line.  Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh.

b) Change of Use – Leasowes

Parish Councillor Roberts left the room while this matter was discussed.  Application for change of use of 2 buildings to 6 stables, tack room and ancillary yard.  David Roberts has a permit to train at the moment which means he can train his own horses but he wants to be a fully fledged trainer to train other peoples horses.  If the business is successful he will increase this to 12 stables and put in for another gallop.

Parish Council to support this application on line.  Proposed by Parish Councillor Ince and seconded by Chairman, Parish Councillor Pugh.

11.      GRASSCUTTING

Churchyard grasscutting was discussed and it was decided that the Parish Council could not afford to pay for this.  Councillor Wild said some parishes give money to the PCC every year towards grasscutting but others giving nothing.

12.
CLOSE OF MEETING

Meeting closed at 9.15pm

The next meeting of the Parish Council is to be held on 17th September 2012 in The Old School, Kenley at 7.30pm

Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..

Parish Councillor Ken Pugh
